
TRURO PLANNING BOARD AGENDA 
Wednesday, May 2, 2018 – 5:00 p.m. 

Public Safety Facility, 344 Route 6, Truro 
 

Public Comment Period 
The Commonwealth’s Open Meeting Law limits any discussion by members of the Board of an issue 

raised to whether that issue should be placed on a future agenda. Speakers are limited to no more than 
5 minutes. 

 
Temporary Sign Permit 
Truro Concert Committee – seeks approval of 4 applications for a Temporary Sign Permits pursuant to 

§11 of the Truro Sign Code for two 21” by 96” banners to be placed at Route 6 and Route 6A island 
and four 36” by 24” frames to be placed at Snow’s Park, Route 6 and Standish Way, Route 6 and 
North Pamet Road and in front of the Town Recreation Building from June 28 – July 31, 2018.  

 
Temporary Sign Permit 
Outer Cape Chorale - seeks approval of 1 application for a Temporary Sign Permits pursuant to §11 of 

the Truro Sign Code for two 45” by 25” wide signs to be placed on Route 6 Northbound at the 
intersection with Aldrich Road and on Route 6 Southbound at the intersection of Standish way from 
May 7 – 21, 2018.  

 
Temporary Sign Permit 
Erik Spencer – seeks approval of 3 applications for 30 day Temporary Sign Permits pursuant to §11 of 

the Truro Sign Code for a 36” by 24” wide sign to be placed on the southeast corner of Route 6 and 
Union Field Road from June 15 - September 15, 2018. 

 
Public Hearing 
2017-010 PB John and Eileen Rice have filed an application for approval of a Definitive Plan with the 

Clerk of the Town of Truro pursuant to MGL c. 41, §81U and Section 2.5 of the Town of Truro Rules 
and Regulations Governing the Subdivision of Land with respect to properties known and numbered 
as 6, 8, 10 Hatch Road, Truro and shown on the Truro Assessor’s Maps 50, 51, Parcels 284, 031, 085. 
Continued from April 18, 2018. 

 
Open Meeting Law Complaint 
The Planning Board will review an open meeting complaint filed by John Hopkins received on April 17, 

2018 regarding the April 18, 2018 Planning Board meeting. Attorney Brian Riley prepared a response 
to the complaint for the Board to review and approve.  

 
Discussion of Planning Board Representative to the Water Resources Oversight Committee 
The Planning Board will discuss the Planning Board Representative to the Water Resources Oversight 

Committee.  
 
Discussion of Next Steps for Size Restrictions for Residential Structures 
The Planning Board will discuss how to move forward with the Zoning Bylaw Amendment on Area and 

Height Regulations in All Districts except the Seashore District to Determine Maximum Building 
Size in Truro.  

 
Review and Approval of Meeting Minutes 

April 18, 2018 
 
Reports from Board Members and Staff 
   Town Planner Report 
  
Next Meeting Agenda 

Wednesday May 23 at 5 PM – Please note the new date and time! 
Adjourn 
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TOWN OF TRURO 
Planning Department 
P.O. Box 2030, Truro, MA 02666 

Tel: (508) 349-7004 Fax: (508) 349-5505 
 
 
 
To:  Planning Board  
From:  Cally Harper, PhD, Town Planner  
Date:  April 26, 2018 (First Public Hearing on 4/18/18, cont. to 5/2/18)  
Re:  Planner Report for 2017-010 Rice Subdivision 
 

2017-010 PB John and Eileen Rice have filed an application for approval of a Definitive 
Plan with the Clerk of the Town of Truro pursuant to MGL c. 41, §81U and Section 2.5 
of the Town of Truro Rules and Regulations Governing the Subdivision of Land with 
respect to properties known and numbered as 6, 8, 10 Hatch Road, Truro and shown on 
the Truro Assessor’s Maps 50, 51, Parcels 284, 031, 085. Continued to May 2, 2018. 

 
History: Preliminary Subdivision Plan  
On July 9, 2013, the applicant sought approval of a 4-Lot Preliminary Subdivision Plan. The 
total area of the property involved is 5.63 acres. The property was made up of three parcels. 
Within Parcel 31 (8 Hatch Road) there is an existing single family dwelling. The proposal was to 
reconfigure the lots and create a cul-de-sac to provide frontage and access for new Parcels B and 
C. New Parcels A and D would have frontage and access off Hatch Road. The proposed 40 foot 
wide cul-de-sac is approximately 240 +/- feet long. A portion of the existing dwelling along with 
a detached structure would be removed to accommodate the proposed new lot lines. Each lot 
appears to contain the minimum required 33,750 square feet of buildable upland and the required 
frontage. It also appears that each lot could accommodate the lot shape requirement under 
Section 50.1, footnote 9 of the Truro Zoning By-law. This is shown on the following plan 
submitted to the Town Clerk on June 17, 2013:  
 

Preliminary Subdivision Plan of Land in Truro made for John Rice, being a Subdivision 
of Lots 7-9 as shown on L.C.P. #22252F and Lot 24 as shown on L.C.P. #17925J, dated 
April 5, 2013, Revised 06/07/13, Scale 1” = 40’, by Slade Associates, Inc. (Plan #2013-
39.)  

 
Description of Subdivision Plan:  
The applicant seeks approval to reconfigure 3 existing lots into 4 building lots. The total property 
area is 5.62 acres. The applicant owns three contiguous lots (6, 8, 10 Hatch Road) that have 
frontage on Hatch Road. The applicant is proposing to divide the lot that contains the main house 
and an abutting land locked parcel (8 Hatch Road, https://www.axisgis.com/TruroMA/) into two 
lots serviced by a new right of way. The proposed reconfiguration of lots will result in one 
additional building lot and increase the size of two existing lots. The applicant is proposing to 
remove a portion of the main house, a chicken shack and shed.  

https://www.axisgis.com/TruroMA/
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Within the proposed right of way, there is an eighteen foot wide gravel drive that currently 
serves the main house and is proposed to serve the new lot and the newly configured lot on the 
northwest corner of the locus. The applicant requests that the Planning Board determine that the 
existing gravel drive and drainage is adequate and satisfies the intent of Section 3.7, Rural Road 
Alternative of the Town of Truro Rules and Regulations Governing the Subdivision of Land.Section 3.7 
Rural Road Alternative states:  

 
“Where approval is sought for a subdivision on land of a rural or sensitive nature, the 
Board may, at its discretion, waive strict compliance with the requirements of Section 
3.6.8 in order to allow roads servicing not more than four (4) dwellings to be more in 
keeping with the rural landscape; however, in no instance shall the width of the road 
surface be waived. In granting a waiver the Board will consider the following factors 
before granting a waiver of the standard road requirements: length of the road; design of 
the road and its compatibility with bordering permanent open space, scenic amenity, any 
other conservation measures; public safety; the adequacy of the proposed surface to 
withstand the expected intensity of vehicular traffic upon build-out of the subdivision; the 
provision of pull-offs, the applicant’s willingness to resurface following the construction 
of residences; provisions for protecting the road surface during the construction of 
residences; and the long-term adequacy of any homeowner’s maintenance agreement to 
protect the proposed surface; and applicable covenants restricting future density 
increases.” 
 

Completeness of Application: 
  
On December 28, 2017, the applicant submitted the following:  

• Form C Application for Approval of a Definitive Plan  
• $275.00 filing fee  
• CD containing digital copies of the application materials  
• Letter from Don Poole, Outermost Land Survey, Inc. to the Planning Board, dated 

December 28, 2017 describing the proposal to subdivide land at 8 Hatch Road  
• Certified Abutters Lists for 6, 8, 10 Hatch Road  
• “Definitive Subdivision Plan of Land, #6, #8, #10 Hatch Road, Truro, Being a 

division of Lots 7, 8, 9, Land Court 22252F, and Lot 24, Land Court Plan 17925J, 
prepared for John B. Rice (owner) Certificate # 143,800 and #141,445, Scale 1” = 40’ 
December 4, 2017”, prepared by Outermost Land Survey, Inc.  

• “Proposed & Existing Road Plan, #6, #8, #10 Hatch Road, Truro, Being a division of 
Lots 7, 8, 9, Land Court 22252F, and Lot 24, Land Court Plan 17925J, prepared for 
John B. Rice (owner) Certificate # 143,800 and #141,445, Scale 1” = 40’ December 
12, 2017”, prepared by Outermost Land Survey, Inc.  

 
An application review letter was mailed on January 18, 2018 and an email on March 9, 2018 
which identified additional information that was required to complete the application.  
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On February 27, 2018 the following supplemental materials were submitted:  
• Coversheet from Outermost Land Survey, Inc. dated February 27, 2018  
• “Definitive Subdivision Plan of Land, #6, #8, #10 Hatch Road, Truro, Being a 

division of Lots 7, 8, 9, Land Court 22252F, and Lot 24, Land Court Plan 17925J, 
prepared for John B. Rice (owner) Certificate # 143,800 and #141,445, Scale 1” = 40’ 
December 4, 2017, prepared by Outermost Land Survey, Inc.” The applicant added 
waivers to the plan, commented on concrete bounds, and signed and stamped the plan  

• CD containing digital copies of the application materials 
 
On March 16, 2018 the following supplemental materials were submitted:  

• Coversheet from Outermost Land Survey, Inc. dated March 16, 2018  
• “Definitive Subdivision Plan of Land, #6, #8, #10 Hatch Road, Truro, Being a 

division of Lots 7, 8, 9, Land Court 22252F, and Lot 24, Land Court Plan 17925J, 
prepared for John B. Rice (owner) Certificate # 143,800 and #141,445, Scale 1” = 40’ 
December 4, 2017, prepared by Outermost Land Survey, Inc., ” The applicant added 
waivers to the plan and added notes about ancient ways, rock walls, and foundations  

• Plan showing the topography of the site: “Preliminary Subdivision Plan of land in 
Truro made for John Rice being a subdivision of lots 7-9 as shown on L.C.P 
#222552F and Lot 24 as shown on L.C.P. #17925J, Scale 1” = 40’, April 5, 2013, 
revised on July 11, 2013, prepared by Slade Associates, Inc.  

• CD containing digital copies of the application materials  
 
At this time it appears that the filing requirements per §2.5 of the Town of Truro Rules and 
Regulations Governing the Subdivision of Land have been met. The applicant noted that he will 
address water services on the site during the public hearing.  
 
Waivers: 
 
The following waivers have been requested and are identified on the Definitive Subdivision Plan 
of Land:  

1. A waiver is requested from Section 2.5.2.6 which requires drainage calculations to be 
prepared by an engineer. The reason for this waiver request is that the drainage system in 
place is proposed to be adequate (see Note #4 on the Definitive Subdivision Plan of 
Land)  

2. A waiver is request from Section 2.5.2b.30 that requires all trees over 10 feet to be 
shown. It should be noted that there is a typo on Note #5 on the Definitive Subdivision 
Plan of Land.  

3. A waiver is requested from Section 2.5.3, staking of proposed subdivision. The reason for 
the waiver is that there is not any further road construction. It should be noted that there 
is a typo on Note #5 and #6 on the Definitive Subdivision Plan of Land. Both of these 
plans notes are for the same waiver but on two separate bullets.  

 
Comments from Departments:  
Department of Public Works: see attached Memo from Jarrod Cabral, dated 3/22/18  
Health and Conservation Department: see attached Memo from Emily Beebe, dated 4/5/18  
Building Department: No comment  
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Fire Department: No comment  
Police Department: No Comment  
 
Public Notice:  
Notice was published in the Banner on March 29 and April 5, 2018. Notice to the abutting 
parties in interest was mailed on March 19, 2018. As of March 16, 2018 notice of hearing was 
posted in Town Hall. 
 
Possible Motions:  
 
Approval:  
Vote #1: 
The Board voted to grant the following waivers based on the fact that the waivers are not 
inconsistent with the intent and purposes of the Subdivision Control law and not injurious to the 
public: <list specific waivers granted, see above>  
 
Vote #2: 
Move to approve <OR approve with conditions> 2017-010 PB for John and Eileen Rice for a 
Definitive Plan as filed with the Clerk of the Town of Truro pursuant to MGL c.40A, §81U and 
§2.5 of the Town of Truro Rules and Regulations Governing the Subdivision of Land with respect 
to their property located on 6, 8, 10 Hatch Road as shown on the Definitive subdivision plan 
titled: “Definitive Subdivision Plan of Land, #6, #8, #10 Hatch Road, Truro, Being a division of 
Lots 7, 8, 9, Land Court 22252F, and Lot 24, Land Court Plan 17925J, prepared for John B. 
Rice (owner) Certificate # 143,800 and #141,445, Scale 1” = 40’ December 4, 2017”, prepared 
by Outermost Land Survey, Inc.”  
 
NOTE: If approval is conditional, specific conditions should be cited in the motion. The Board 
should specify which conditions it requires be noted on the Mylar plan to be recorded with the 
registry of deeds. It is also required the applicant be required to reference the decision on the 
plan and record the decision with the plan.  
 
 
Denial:  
If the motion is to deny, the Board must cite reasons for denial.  
I move to deny 2017-010 PB for John and Eileen Rice for a Definitive Plan as filed with the 
Clerk of the Town of Truro pursuant to MGL c.40A, §81U and §2.5 of the Town of Truro Rules 
and Regulations Governing the Subdivision of Land with respect to their property located on 6, 
8, 10 Hatch Road as shown on the Definitive subdivision plan titled: “Definitive Subdivision 
Plan of Land, #6, #8, #10 Hatch Road, Truro, Being a division of Lots 7, 8, 9, Land Court 
22252F, and Lot 24, Land Court Plan 17925J, prepared for John B. Rice (owner) Certificate # 
143,800 and #141,445, Scale 1” = 40’ December 4, 2017”, prepared by Outermost Land 
Survey, Inc.” This negative motion is based on the following: <list specific reasons for denial> 





 
 

 
Memo to: Cally Harper, Town Planner 
From: Emily Beebe, Health & Conservation Agent 
Date: April 5, 2018 
Re: plan/file review for definitive subdivision plan: 6,8,10 Hatch Road (Map 50/284, 51/31, 
51/85); plan by Outermost Survey dated Dec.4, 2017 
 
 
This office has reviewed the proposed and existing road plan and definitive subdivision plan for 
6,8,10 Hatch Road.  
 

• Section IV, Article 4 of the Truro Board of Health Regulations requires a subdivision 
plan to show the proposed well and septic locations shown on the plans. 

 
• The NHESP maps were updated in 2017 and Parcel 12 appears to be the only lot within 

the mapped estimated habitat of rare wildlife. 
 

• Lot 11 =10 Hatch Road (map 51, parcel 85) is 42, 830 SF.  A dwelling is currently under 
construction at this site; the septic system was installed in 2017, and designed for 4 
bedrooms. 
 

• Lot 12 is 47, 820 SF; formerly part of 8 Hatch Road, a barn is sited on the lot. A portion 
of this lot is within NHESP jurisdiction and a MESA filing will be required. 

 
• Lot 13 is 88, 545 SF, and was formerly 8 Hatch Road; a 3 bedroom single family 

dwelling is located on the lot. Most of the property is within the jurisdiction of the 
Conservation Commission; any work will require prior review by the Commission, and 
possibly require permitting. 

 
• Lot 14 is 53, 375 SF. Most of the property is within the jurisdiction of the Conservation 

Commission and construction on this lot will require prior review and permitting as 
required by the Wetlands Protection act regulations and the Truro Conservation 
regulations. The majority of the lot will be impacted by the Board of Health regulation 
that requires 150 foot separation between septic components and wetland areas.  
 

 
 
 
  

TOWN OF TRURO 
HEALTH & CONSERVATION DEPARTMENT 
24 Town Hall Road, Truro  02666 

508-349-7004 x119 
 



































 
 
April 25, 2018 Brian W. Riley 
 briley@k-plaw.com 
 
 

-DRAFT- 
 
Jonathan Sclarsic, Esq.  
Director, Division of Open Government 
Office of the Attorney General  
One Ashburton Place 
Boston, MA  02108 
 
Re:      Town of Truro Planning Board -  

Response to Complaint of John Hopkins received April 17, 2018 
 
Dear Mr. Sclarsic: 
 

This office serves as Town Counsel to the Town of Truro, and I am authorized to respond on 
behalf of the Planning Board (“Board”) to the Open Meeting Law complaint filed by John Hopkins, 
a copy of which is enclosed.  The complaint was received on April 17, 2018 but alleges a violation 
regarding the Board’s meeting scheduled for April 18. In summary, Mr. Hopkins claims that the 
meeting the Board intended to hold the next day (April 18) did not comply with the public hearing 
provisions of General Laws Chapter 40A, §5 governing amendments to a zoning bylaw.  In this case, 
the amendment in question was a proposed temporary moratorium on marijuana establishments.   

 
In response, the Board submits that Mr. Hopkins fails to allege any violation of the Open 

Meeting Law.  His reference to notifications posted in Town Hall and published in the newspaper 
refers only to the requirements of G.L. c.40A, §5, and the two-page memorandum filed with the 
complaint only concerns Chapter 40A as well.  The meeting notice for the Board’s April 18 meeting, 
attached to the enclosed complaint, was filed with the Town Clerk and posted at approximately 2:00 
p.m. on April 13, 2018, more than 48 hours prior to the meeting and containing sufficient detail as to 
the meeting topics.  The Board actually conducted the public hearing required by Chapter 40A, §5 
on March 21, 2018.  

 
Where the complaint fails to allege any violation of the Open Meeting Law, but rather 

concerns an unrelated specific public hearing law, there has been no violation and the Division 
should decline to review said complaint in the event that Mr. Hopkins seeks further review.  See 
Division determination dated December 22, 2015 regarding Groveland Planning Board. 

 
      Very truly yours, 
 
 
      Brian W. Riley 

Enc. 



{Name of Recipient} 
{Title of Recipient} 
April 25, 2018 
Page 2 
 
623688/TUR/0001                     
 







TRURO PLANNING BOARD   DRAFT 
Meeting Minutes 
April 18, 2018 – 5:00 p.m. 
Truro Town Hall 
 
Planning Board Members present: Bruce Boleyn, Peter Herridge, Paul Kiernan, Jack Riemer, 
Mike Roderick, Steve Sollog, Karen Tosh 
 
Other participants:  John Hopkins, Drake Cook, Betty Hopkins, Dan Klasnick, Attorney 
Edward Patton; Stacy Kanaga, Coastal Engineering Company;  Maria and Jason Kuliopulos; 
Cally Harper, Town Planner 
 
Steve Sollog opened the meeting at 5:04.  
 
Tim McCarthy is recording the meeting. 
 
Public Comment Period 
John Hopkins from High Dune Craft Cooperative came forward and talked about his charge that 
the Planning Board had violated State Open Meeting Laws by placing a discussion of the 
Marijuana Moratorium on the agenda without adequate notification.  He also said the Farmland 
Advisory Board should have been notified. Drake Cook read a letter to the Board stating the 
reason she is against the Moratorium.   
 
Public Hearing 
2018-001 PB Sprint Spectrum, L.P. by its representative CCATT LLC seek approval and 
authorization of uses under Section 40.5 of the Truro Zoning Bylaw to replace 2 antennas and 
install 2 additional antennas for a total of 4 antennas with remote radio heads at the same height 
as existing antennas on the telecommunications tower and add 2 hybrid cables. The 
telecommunications tower is located at 344 Route 6, Truro, Atlas Map 39, Parcel 172A. 
 
Dan Klasnick came forward to describe the application.  Sprint has been on the tower since 2000 
when the tower was rebuilt.  This proposed modification doesn’t require changes to ground 
equipment.  They are simply addressing capacity.  They need to take down and add new 
antennas.  Two additional hybrid cables are needed.  It will be a small change in order to provide 
improved service to the Town.  Mr. Sollog brought up the waivers requested and commented that 
this tower has been problematic in the past.  Mr. Sollog read through the waivers outlined in 
Staff Report 1 including §40.5.B.2, §40.5.B.19a, §40.5.B.19b, §40.5.B.19c, §40.5.B.19d, 
§40.5.B.19d, §40.5.B.19g, §40.5.B.19i, §40.5.B.20c, §40.5.B.20d.  Mr. Klasnick responded to 
questions from the Planning Board about the requested waivers. He stated that his client is not 
changing the height of antennas. Most of the waiver requests are due to the fact that they are just 
modifying the current equipment. 
 
Mr. Riemer asked about waiver request #19.  The attorney said that he thinks that rule applies to 
new installations.  Mr. Riemer said that when a land line goes down in a power outage, it would 
be helpful if there was improved cell phone service to parts of the town that aren’t currently 



Truro Planning Board Meeting Minutes 4.18.18                                 2 of 6                                

served.  He is concerned about dead zones.  He wants to urge the applicant to seek further 
coverage, specifically for the Pamet River Valley. Mr. Klasnick said he will pass on that request 
to his client. 
 
Mr. Kiernan also talked about dead zones.  He suggested adding a “repeater.”  When the tower 
was first put up, there was concern from the neighbors about the wind; it was called the singing 
tower.  Some of that was taken care of by a taller tower that was the replacement tower.  Mr. 
Klasnick said they would bundle the new cables with the old ones.  Mr. Kiernan also said that 
there have been problems with lightning strikes.  One year the computers at the Police Station 
were destroyed.  He asked the attorney if he would have his client take a look at the grounding of 
the equipment.  Mr Klasnick said he would.  Mr. Kiernan suggested two conditions:  taking into 
account the noise factor and the grounding.   
 
Mr. Herridge moved to approve the waivers as requested based on the fact that such waivers 
would not be detrimental to the public interest, cause the Town any expense, or be inconsistent 
with the intent and purpose of this bylaw. Mr. Boleyn seconded.  So voted, 7-0.  Mr. Herridge 
moved to approve the Special Permit, with conditions, for PB Sprint Spectrum, L.P. by its 
representative CCATT LLC (docket # 2018-001) pursuant to §40.5 (Communication Structures, 
Buildings and Appurtenances) of the Truro Zoning By-law to replace 2 antennas and install 2 
additional antennas for a total of 4 antennas with remote radio heads at the same height as 
existing antennas on the telecommunications tower and add 2 hybrid cables. The property is 
located at 344 Route 6, Atlas Map 39, Parcel 172.A.  The following conditions are imposed: that 
the cable be installed to eliminate noise and vibration and to ensure that the cables are grounded. 
This approval is based on the fact that the application, with the approved waivers and imposed 
conditions, complies with all the requirements of this bylaw. Mr. Boleyn seconded.  So voted, 7-
0.   
 
Public Hearing 
2017-011 SPR Maria Kuliopulos White Sands Beach Club, Inc. seeks approval of a 
Modification to a Commercial Development Site Plan pursuant to §70.3 of the Truro Zoning By-
law to maintain existing uses, reduce the number of motel units from 51 to 47 and construct a 
replacement structure in the location of a previously demolished fire damaged structure. The 
property is located at 706 Shore Road, White Sands Beach Club, Atlas Map 1, Parcel 5. 
 
Attorney Edward Patton came forward representing the applicant.  He gave a brief overview of 
the past history of the project.  The site is the location of a motel.  There are three existing 
buildings, the front building is the manager’s apartment and office with some habitable space; 
there is another building perpendicular to the beach, and a third building by the beach.  There 
was another building that was destroyed by fire in October 2014.  Reconstruction was supposed 
to be done by October 30, 2016, but it was not. In December 2016, the owners filed an 
application for the relief they are requesting now.  Since that time, the applicants have been 
before the Zoning Board of Appeals and received approval for a special permit.  The abutters 
have appealed the ZBA decision.  Under 70.3, Site Plan Review, the applicants are now asking 
again for approval from the Planning Board.   
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Mr. Sollog asked if what they have presented is a complete application.  Mr. Kiernan asked if the 
special permit has been registered with the County.  Mr. Patton said that you can’t file it until the 
abutters appeal is finished.  Mr. Kiernan said that then the application is not complete.  Mr. 
Patton said it is complete, and the holder of a special permit is allowed to move forward at their 
own risk.  
 
Mr. Riemer asked to hear from the abutters. Judith Edsell wrote a letter (Provincetown) asking 
the Planning Board to monitor the project.  Response from the Town staff include: the Building 
Commissioner has said that the main concern is the building height.  Since the building will be 
modular, there could be issues of height.  The DPW director is concerned about trenches and 
curb cuts. The health/conservation agent also reviewed the project.  Mr. Kiernan wants another 
plan with all the parking on it. He also asked about site drainage.  Stacy Kanaga, the engineer 
from Coastal Engineering, came forward and went over the plans.   
 
Mr. Riemer said he was confused about where the traffic would circulate.  Mr. Kiernan wants to 
be able to see that the applicant is in compliance with the ZBA’s list of requirements. 
 
Mr. Riemer said if you compare the plans that were included in the ZBA decision with the ones 
in front of the Planning Board, they are not the same.  Mr. Patton disagreed.  Mr. Riemer said 
that he found places where the dates were not the same as what was submitted to the Planning 
Board. Some of the plans have not been stamped by an engineer.  Ms. Kanaga said that she 
thought that on the Felco plan of the 2nd floor plan, sheet 3 of 5, there could be a typo. She will 
see if there is another plan.  They will also correct the dates on the cover sheet.   
 
Mr. Kiernan talked about the special permit condition #4, 5 HVAC units on new construction,  
balconies, dumpster locations, and parking spaces numbered, sizes and setbacks.  Mr. Riemer 
referred to condition #19 on a previously approved plan in 2016.  The Board shall consider the 
abutters.  He doesn’t think that this plan considers the abutters.  Mr. Sollog talked about the 
screens around the HVAC.  Ms. Kuliopulos came up and said that the new HVAC systems are 
noiseless.  They are doing everything they can to prevent noise.  Mr. Kiernan asked if they 
already have the units.  The answer was yes.  Mr. Kiernan said he would like a site visit. 
 
Mr. Sollog asked for further explanation of the plans in terms of bedrooms and the office area.  
Ms. Harper said that the three bedroom unit as shown is not allowed according to the condition 
of the ZBA decision.  Mr. Kuliopulos explained the office area, the house and the two bedroom 
apartment, which he said was rentable space.   
 
Ms. Harper expressed her concern that there is not a plan that can be viewed by the public, in 
order to get an idea of the whole project.  Mr. Sollog said that the plan does not match up with 
the ZBA approved plan.  He asked for help in understanding the plans.  Ms. Kuliopulos 
explained the two phases of the project.  The house and the apartment were designed separately.  
Issues have occurred due to the various architects involved. 
 
Mr. Sollog asked for a site visit.  Mr. Kiernan would like the parking plan before the site visit— 
one big plan just showing parking.  Mr. Sollog asked for a signed plan.  Mr. Riemer said he is 
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concerned about drainage.  Ms. Kanaga said there is a report for that.  Mr. Riemer also asked if 
there is a landscape plan.  At some point a landscape plan has to be submitted to the 
Conservation Commission.  Ms. Kuliopulos said she has several plans but they have not been 
approved by the Conservation Commission. There is landscaping information on the plans, but 
there is not a landscaping plan.  Dumpsters are on the parking plan.   Mr. Riemer asked for the 
parking plan to include the bicycle racks.  The applicant will bring in one new plan with 
numbered parking spaces, the location of dumpsters, the location of bicycle racks and it will 
show the area that cars will use to back in and out.   
 
Mr. Sollog asked if the abutters would like to speak.  The abutter’s attorney said they will wait 
until the next hearing date when new plans are submitted 
 
A site visit was scheduled for May 9, at 1 pm. 
 
Mr. Herridge made a motion to continue the hearing to May 23.  Mr. Kiernan seconded, so 
voted, 7-0. 
 
Public Hearing 
2017-010 PB John and Eileen Rice have filed an application for approval of a Definitive Plan 
with the Clerk of the Town of Truro pursuant to MGL c. 41, §81U and Section 2.5 of the Town 
of Truro Rules and Regulations Governing the Subdivision of Land with respect to properties 
known and numbered as 6, 8, 10 Hatch Road, Truro and shown on the Truro Assessor’s Maps 
50, 51, Parcels 284, 031, 085. Applicant has submitted a request for a continuance. 
 
Ms. Harper stated that she received a letter from Attorney Lester Murphy asking for a 
continuation. Mr. Herridge made a motion to continue the hearing to May 2.  Mr. Kiernan 
seconded the motion, so moved, 7-0. 
 
8:00 pm 
Application for Determination that Plan Does Not Require Approval 
2018-002PB Edward Salvador seeks a determination that a plan does not require approval under 
the Subdivision Control Law. The property is located at 456 Route 6, Assessor’s Atlas Map 36, 
Parcel 7. 
 
John Demarest spoke about the project briefly.  Mr. Riemer asked about whether there would be 
an obstacle to getting a curb cut. They will file with the State to create two curb cuts.  Mr. 
Kiernan asked Ms. Harper about the existing dwelling and existing garage.  He said he visited 
the property and thinks its fine.  Mr. Herridge made the following motion “With respect to 
application 2018-002 PB, the Board determines that the plan entitled “Plan of Land in Truro, MA 
Prepared for Edward Salvador” dated April 2, 2018, scale 1” = 60’ for property located at 456 
Route 6 prepared by Demarest Land Surveying does not require approval under the Subdivision 
Control Law.” Mr. Boleyn seconded. So voted, 7-0.   
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Waiver of Commercial Site Plan Review 
2018-001 SPR Katherine Reed seeks a Waiver of Site Plan Review pursuant to §70.9 of the 
Truro Zoning Bylaw for seasonal location of a food truck at Chequessett Chocolate. The 
property is located at 8 Highland Road, North Truro, Atlas Map 36, Parcel 89.  
 
Mr. Roderick recused himself and left the room.  Katherine Reed and Josiah Mayo came 
forward.  Ms. Reed explained the application.  They have now operated the food truck for four 
years without incident.  They are seeking re-approval.  Mr. Riemer asked about the parking space 
formula.  He asked about repairs after the building was flooded and if anything would be 
changed.  There will be no changes to the building and no increase in employees.  Ms. Harper 
drafted the motion to allow the truck for three years.  Mr. Herridge read the following motion: 
“Approve the request of Katherine Reed, for a Waiver of Site Plan Review pursuant to Section 
70.9 of the Truro Zoning By-law for the property located at 8 Highland Road, Truro to locate a 
food truck on the property alongside the existing building for the 2018, 2019, and 2020 season 
(through December 31, 2020).  This is based on the fact that the proposal does not substantially 
change the relationship of the structure to the site or to abutting properties and/or structures.” Mr. 
Boleyn seconded, so voted, 6-0-1 (Mike Roderick abstained.) 
 
Discussion of Warrant Article on the Marijuana Moratorium 
The Planning Board will review the amended moratorium article discussed at the recent Board of 
Selectmen meeting and possibly revote their recommendation for the Amended Article. 
 
Mr. Sollog said that there is nothing in the Town bylaws about overseeing the growing and sale 
of Marijuana.  He explained that the Board disagreed with the June 2019 date for a moratorium, 
but they do need a few months to set up bylaws. 
 
Mr. Kiernan asked Ms. Harper if this agenda was legally advertised.  Ms. Harper said this is not 
a public hearing, so yes, it was legally noticed.  Mr. Hopkins came forward and said he 
disagreed.  
 
Mr. Sollog asked if we have a committee working on the bylaws that includes town staff, elected 
officials and local farmers.  The answer was no.  The Town attorney is working on it.  Drake 
Cook said that the host community agreement is the protection you already have.  Tim McCarthy 
spoke said that the issue is leadership. Fear is not the way to move forward.  He asked the Board 
not to revote on the moratorium. 
 
Ms. Harper explained that the Planning Board requested the moratorium. The Town Manager 
attended a recent Planning Board meeting to ask if Board members would like her to work with 
Town Counsel to draft a moratorium article. The Planning Board voted in favor of drafting a 
moratorium article..  Then the Planning Board decided not to recommend the moratorium.   
 
Mr. Sollog asked if November 2018 would work in terms of calling a special Town Meeting to 
approve new bylaws.  Ms. Harper explained that a special Town Meeting can be called at any 
time.   
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The question was asked why a moratorium is needed at all.  Mr. Sollog said that they want a 
window to get the bylaws written.  Mr. Herridge said it won’t be the Planning Board that will be 
the entity that creates the bylaws.    
 
Betty Hopkins came forward and said she wants to grow medical cannabis.  She is a nurse.  She 
asked who on the Planning Board has read the State regulations and nearly all members stated 
that they read the State Cannabis regulations multiple times. She then stated that all the concerns 
of the Board are described in the regulations.   
 
Mr. Kiernan asked how this discussion got on the agenda.  The chair of the Planning Board sets 
the agenda, Ms. Harper explained.  Mr. Kiernan said he believes the moratorium will delay the 
growers from getting in on this new opportunity. The local farmers need all the help they can get.  
Mr. Herridge says he thinks the regulations are very vague.  
 
Mr. Herridge made the following motion “Move to recommend Article 21 to add Section 40.8 
establishing a moratorium on recreational and medical marijuana establishments”, Ms. Tosh 
seconded and explained to the farmers why she is seconding the motion.  She said she would like 
to be on the committee to work on the bylaws.  So voted, 5-2, Mr. Kiernan and Mr. Roderick 
voted against. 
 
Review and Approval of Meeting Minutes 
April 4, 2018 
A correction on page 3 - it is 3,5,7 Rose Hill Lane, not 357 Rose Hill Lane. 
Mr. Herridge made a motion to accept the minutes as amended, Mr. Kiernan seconded.  So voted 
7-0. 
 
Reports from Board Members and Staff 
   Town Planner Report 
 
There was a reminder about the Annual Town Meeting April 24 Truro Central School 6 pm. 
The May 8 election is 7 am to 8 pm, at the Truro Community Center.  The May 2 meeting will 
be at the Public Safety Building. 
 
Mr. Kiernan brought up a concern he has about the Warrant Article 17 but Mr. Sollog said this 
concern cannot be discussed because it was not properly noticed. Mr. Kiernan asked Ms. Harper 
to summarize his question for him and Ms. Harper asked him to write up his and email it to her 
and the Town Manager. 
 
Mr. Herridge moved to adjourn, Mr. Kiernan seconded. So voted,  7-0.  Meeting adjourned at  
9:05 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Katherine Black 



 

TOWN OF TRURO 
Planning Department 

P.O. Box 2030, Truro, MA 02666 
Tel: (508) 349-7004, Ext. 127, Fax: (508) 349-5505 

charper@truro-ma.gov 
 
 
To: Truro Planning Board 
From: Cally Harper, PhD, Town Planner 
Date: April 24, 2018, 2018 (for May 2nd meeting) 
Re: Town Planner Report 
 
 
 

 
1. Reminder: Site Visit for White Sands Beach Club is on Wednesday May 9th at 1 pm. 

 
2. Barnstable County HOME 2018 Draft Annual Plan and Public Comment Period – 

materials are located in the Planning Office 
 

3. Signature from the Chair for the following Decisions: 
a. 2018-001 PB Sprint Spectrum LP 
b. 2018-001 SPR Katherine Reed 

 



 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

BARNSTABLE COUNTY HOME CONSORTIUM 

DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES 
Post Office Box 427, 3195 Main St., Barnstable, Massachusetts 02630 

www.bchumanservices.net 
 

Office (508) 375-6628 Fax (508) 362-0290  

 Michelle Springer, Program Manager 
mspringer@barnstablecounty.org 

 

Creating a Healthy Connected Cape Cod 
The Mission of the Department of Human Services is to plan, develop, and implement programs which enhance the overall delivery of human services 
in Barnstable County and promote the health and social well-being of County residents through regional efforts that improve coordination of services. 

 

 

                                                                     PUBLIC NOTICE 

BARNSTABLE COUNTY HOME CONSORTIUM 

2018 ANNUAL PLAN 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD 

 
The Barnstable County HOME Consortium has prepared its draft 2018 Annual Plan for the U.S. Department of 

Housing and Urban Development (HUD). This plan serves as the strategic and planning document for the region’s 

HOME program that is funded by HUD. Pursuant to the requirements of the HOME Investment Partnerships Program, 

the Consortium will provide a thirty-day comment period on the draft 2017 Annual Plan prior to its submission to 

HUD. 

 

The Consortium expects to receive $394,500 in HOME funds and $40,000 in program income for the 2018 program 

year (July 1, 2018- June 30, 2019). The proposed allocations in the 2018 Annual Plan are as follows:  

 

Housing Production- $245,875 

CHDO Housing Production- $59,175 

Down Payment/Closing Cost Program- $50,000 

Program Administration- $39,450 

 

This comment period will begin April 22, 2018 and end at 4:00 p.m. May 22, 2018. The 2018 Annual Plan is available 

for review at the following locations that are handicap accessible, and interpreters are available upon advance request: 

 

Barnstable County Commissioners Office 

Superior Court House 

3195 Main Street 

Barnstable, MA  02630 

 

Barnstable County Human Service Department 

3195 Main Street 

Barnstable, MA  02630 

 

Town Halls in each town in Barnstable County 

 

Barnstable County Human Services Department web site- www.bchumanservices.net 

 

The Annual Plan will contain a summary of public comments received.  All comments should be submitted to: 

Michelle Springer 

Barnstable County Department of Human Services 

3195 Main Street- PO Box 427 

Barnstable, MA  02630 

mspringer@barnstablecounty.org 

 



DRAFT 
TRURO PLANNING BOARD AGENDA 

Wednesday, May 23, 2018 – 5:00 p.m. 
Truro Town Hall, 24 Town Hall Road, Truro 

 
Public Comment Period 

The Commonwealth’s Open Meeting Law limits any discussion by members of the Board of an issue 
raised to whether that issue should be placed on a future agenda. Speakers are limited to no more than 
5 minutes. 
 

Discussion of Rose Hill Lane 
The Planning Board will discuss next steps for the Becker subdivision. The property is located at 3, 5, 7 

Rose Hill Lane, Assessor’s Atlas Map 54, Parcel 33. 
 
Public Hearing – Residential Site Plan Review 

2017- 010 SPR Kenneth S. Kuchin – 12 Ocean Bluff Lane seeks approval of a Site Plan Review 
pursuant to §70.3 of the Truro Zoning By-law for removal and replacement of an existing cottage 
dwelling with a new dwelling and construction of a new garage accessory structure.  Property is a pre-
existing, non-conforming developed residential parcel in the Seashore zoning district.  The property is 
located at 12 Ocean Bluff Lane, Map 37, Parcel 6.  

 
Continued Public Hearing 
2017-011 SPR Maria Kuliopulos White Sands Beach Club, Inc. seeks approval of a Modification to a 

Commercial Development Site Plan pursuant to §70.3 of the Truro Zoning By-law to maintain existing 
uses, reduce the number of motel units from 51 to 47 and construct a replacement structure in the 
location of a previously demolished fire damaged structure. The property is located at 706 Shore Road, 
White Sands Beach Club, Atlas Map 1, Parcel 5. The hearing was continued from April 18, 2018. 

 
Review and Approval of Meeting Minutes 

June 6, 2017 
 
Reports from Board Members and Staff 
   Town Planner Report 
  
Next Meeting Agenda 

Wednesday June 6 at 5 PM – Please note the new date and time! 
 
Adjourn 
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